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Presenter
Presentation Notes
2CS Ranch has been in the family since the 1960’s. At that time it was referred to as The Beardmore Gregory Ranch; then it was purchased from the Beardmore Estate by Carolyn Silvius (the oldest Beardmore daughter). From there it was part of Ramblin S LLC (the Silvius family business) and finally in September 2010 the ranch was split off to become 2CS, named for the three owners – Carolyn with her daughters Cynthia and  Sharon. 
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Presentation Notes
They carried with them some memories of grandpa’s farm which included eating sand hill plum jelly and fresh Barber County beef. Memories such as these seem to put an imprint on one’s life and ties you to the land.
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Presentation Notes
The ranch had some crop ground as well as range or pasture land. The crop ground was used to grow feed for the cow herd. As time passed the ranch moved from one generation to the next. The cow herd was sold and the crop ground was planted back to grass. At that time the land was rented out to area ranchers for summer pasture. 
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Presentation Notes
In the past about all the maintenance that was done was keeping the fences up just enough to keep the cows in. The family knew that they needed to make some changes. It appeared the grass land was slowly disappearing being covered up by encroaching trees and brush. The original bunkhouse needed some work as well.
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Presentation Notes
One big change for the ranch was the addition of not one, but two major power lines crossing through the ranch. Many trees were removed for the construction and future maintenance of the power lines. 
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This changed the landscape dramatically. The bunkhouse was renovated in 2012 and the sisters started replacing some of the fencing. 
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A few small food plots were planted to hopefully help improve wildlife habitat. Being good stewards of the land was most important to the owners. They realized they needed to learn what was best for the land and how to achieve a balance. They wanted to improve the land in a sustainable way to improve the grazing as well as developing hunting opportunities for deer, turkey and quail.
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They turned to NRCS and the Environmental Quality Incentives Program for some assistance in range management. A plan was developed for additional fencing and water supplies to help improve grazing distribution and allow for rotational grazing. 
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Removing brush and trees was another concern. Can you remove trees and brushy species like sand hill plums and sumac and still have good hunting? Yes, they learned that you can actually improve the hunting …
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…by having a balance of woody riparian areas as well as open grass land. Their operator Tim Marshall was a great help as well. 
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Presentation Notes
Tim worked with the family helping them understand the importance of rotational grazing and invasive plant control. With his help they plan to do some prescribed burns to improve the land even more.
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Presentation Notes
The owners of 2CS Ranch are deserving of this award as they have taken on a task with a plan to improve the land that has been passed down to them. This plan, as it has been implemented, with more plans in the future, lays the foundation for future generations to follow.
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